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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF COLOMBIA FORWARDING 
A NOTE FROM THE DEPUTY MINISTER OF INFRASTRUCTURE OF COLOMBIA 

CONTAINING ITS OFFER TO HOST THE VIII REGULAR MEETING OF THE 
INTER-AMERICAN COMMITTEE ON PORTS (CIP)

PERMANENT MISSION OF COLOMBIA

TO THE

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

MPC/OEA No. 407/2013


The Permanent Mission of Colombia to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the General Secretariat of the Organization of American States and has the honor to forward a note from the Deputy Minister of Infrastructure of Colombia, Javier Hernández López, reiterating the interest of the Government of Colombia in organizing the VIII Regular Meeting of the Inter-American Committee on Ports (CIP), to be held in the city of Cartagena de Indias, from September 10 to 13, 2013.

The Permanent Mission of Colombia to the Organization of American States kindly requests that the attached note be forwarded to the distinguished Mr. José Miguel Insulza and to Ms. Sherry Tross, Executive Secretary for Integral Development.

The Permanent Mission of Colombia to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the General Secretariat of the Organization of American States the assurances of its highest consideration.


Washington, D.C., March 15, 2013

To the

General Secretariat of the Organization of American States (OAS)

Attn: Mr. José Miguel Insulza

Secretary General 

cc:  Ms. Sherry Tross
Superintendency of Ports and Transportation
Republic of Colombia

Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency to reiterate the high interest on the part of the Government of Colombia in organizing the VIII Regular Meeting of the Inter-American Committee on Ports, to be held in Cartagena de Indias, from September 10 to 13, 2013.


For Colombia, this hemispheric event is a unique opportunity to strengthen dialogue and cooperation among the countries of the Americas in areas related to port sector development, and to achieve a more competitive and prosperous region with active private sector participation and collaboration.


Accordingly, your presence in Cartagena de Indias will be an honor and privilege for the Republic of Colombia and evidently contribute to achieving results with impact at the VIII Meeting of the CIP.


Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of our highest consideration.


Juan Miguel Durán Prieto
Javier Hernández López


Superintendent of Ports and Transportation
Deputy Minister of Infrastructure


Superintendency of Ports and Transportation
Ministry of Transportation

His Excellency 
José Miguel Insulza Salinas

Secretary General 

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.

cc:  Ms. Sherry Tross, Executive Secretary for Integral Development of the OAS
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